Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000... I would like to know why the waste management team, will not give me a valid reason as to the ongoing waste collections on the private road known as snow hill Leicester when they don’t have written permission from the residents (see request IG21836062) and to do this contrary to your own guide lines which I was told that you do not collect waste from private roads.

If the quality of a private road is sufficient to take the weight of a refuse lorry and there is room for said vehicle to manoeuvre safely, waste will be collected from a private road with the consent of the land owner.  This might be in the form of a written or verbal agreement.  As the road surface of snow hill is sufficient and the residents want their waste collecting, this service will continue.  If a private road did not meet the criteria outlined above we would specify an alternative presentation point for refuse.
Under the freedom of information act 2000 I would like to know what classification the council have give to the road at grid reference 52.649475, -1.154591 to 52.650080, -1.155428 and also what are my rights as a member of the public to :-

1, walk on this road 
2, cycle on this road
3, drive a motor vehicle on this road

We have checked our records and the area within the two grid references which have been provided, does not form part of the highway. For the avoidance of doubt we have attached a copy of a plan taken from our records showing - shaded in blue - areas of highway maintainable at public expense. Furthermore, we have also checked with colleagues in Property Services and they have confirmed that the area between the grid references is not within the ownership of the council.

As the area does not form part of the highway or fall within our ownership, we are unable to state what user rights exist in this area. Any user rights across the area between the grid references would be private rights granted by the land owner(s) of the land. The council has no record of or obligation to hold details of, private user rights or land ownership; therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

